Report on Senate IT Committee Meeting on Wed, Sep 16, 2009, 1-2pm.
The IT committee met on Wed, Sept 16, in the Curriculum Room of the Walsh library. In addition, the committee chair met with Steve Landry and Paul Fisher for several follow-up meetings. The results of those discussions have been merged into this report.
Faculty/Staff Email conversion: IT is planning to setup a group to better assess and report problems faculty (and students) have with using their laptops. The first topic this group will focus on is how the new email system works and what, if any, problems remain to be solved. The group will be co-chaired by a member of the IT committee.
TLTC support for Academic Computing: The Provost’s office and the TLTC are exploring how IT could better serve the academic needs of our faculty and have setup a working group which includes the IT committee chair. The group will contact the chair of the Faculty Development committee to help coordinate this effort with general faculty development strategies.
Printing limits imposed – need YOUR help: As recommended by the Digital Sustainability Committee and supported by a resolution of the Faculty Senate, IT had imposed a print limit of 400 free pages per full-time student. Additional pages can be printed for 5 cents/page. The SGA requested a meeting to discuss this limit, and members of the Digital Sustainability committee, the IT committee, and TLTC met with a number of students to listen to their concerns. The main objections by students were: (a) the limit was imposed with little prior notification, (b) efforts should be made to educate all members of the community on how to substitute electronic means for printed copies, and (c) clubs and organizations have legitimate printing needs not considered in the imposed limits. As a result of the very constructive discussion the full-time student free printing limit will be raised to 800 pages for the Fall ‘09, 600 pages for the Spring ‘10, and 400 pages per semester for the following academic year. Clubs and organizations will receive additional allocations in cooperation with Community Development. At the same time TLTC will start efforts to promote electronic means to save paper. The IT committee would like to remind all senators and colleagues to be aware of these limits on free printed paper when asking for hard copies; the resolution passed by the Senate included the phrase: “The Senate […] calls on faculty members to be aware of the printing demands they are imposing on students and to reconsider tasks and assignments that may necessitate the production of excessive or unnecessary paper copies.” 
Update on IT Survey: 136 faculty members responded to the survey; the data is being analyzed and will be published soon. An IT survey to students is planned for the Spring; our committee will be involved in the design and evaluation of that survey.
Respectfully submitted,

Bert G. Wachsmuth

